Letter to Termed fully insured groups re: RxDC Reporting for 2024

<date></date>	
<name></name>	
<business name=""></business>	
<address></address>	
City, State and ZIP Code>	
Subject: Please provide your RxDC information for 2024 to u	s
Dear <first name="">,</first>	
Dear ,	

The Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2021, requires health insurance issuers to report plan members' prescription drug and health care spending data to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) each year. Called Prescription Drug Data Collection (RxDC), the reporting for 2024 is due to CMS on June 1, 2025.

Although you terminated your coverage with Regence, we can include your RxDC information for the time your coverage was active with us in the 2024 reporting we submit to CMS.

To be included in our reporting, we need you to provide us the following information:

- 1. Your group name;
- 2. Your group ID number; and
- 3. Total premium paid by all enrolled employees and covered dependents. This is the total premium paid by employees for medical and/or pharmacy benefits for themselves and their covered dependents. Only include premium for months when Regence administered your benefits during 2024. If your group health plan paid 100% of employees' and dependents' premium, report "\$0".

Please email the information specified above to RxDCQuestions@regence.com by March 31, 2025. You may request, from the email address above, an excel worksheet to complete the requested information.

If you do not want your group information to be included in our reporting, you can submit your required RxDC reporting directly, or through another entity, to CMS. See https://www.cms.gov/marketplace/about/oversight/other-insurance-protections/prescription-drug-data-collection-rxdc for instructions.

If you have any questions, please email RxDCQuestions@regence.com.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Sincerely,

Charlene Thomason

Director, Group Member Administration